
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

 

This year we will be offering the Australian Maths Trust, Maths Challenge program to interested students at 

our school.  This fun problem-solving program is for students in Grades 3 to 6 (Grade 2s will be considered), 

designed to extend their mathematical skills.  Interesting problems are presented in a staged approach 

meant to encourage critical thinking.  We plan to run the program for the last week of this term, over the 

holidays and in the first week of Term 2.  Four sessions will be provided at school to work on the project but 

the majority of the project will be completed at home.  The cost of the program is $18.50.   

If you are interested in your child completing the project please register and pay at the office by Friday 

13th March. 

Basketball 

The basketball season has come to an end for 

Paynesville Primary School teams.  Well done to all 

our players for having a go, developing their skills and 

being part of a team.  We are proud of you all. 

A big thank you to all our coaches, Bec Pyke, Matt Hall 

and Carey White. 

 

ISSUE 6 
MARCH 6th, 2020  

Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Thursday 
                     9:00am to 3.30pm - Friday 

 

CALENDAR  
Receive our newsletter by email, please send your 
request to: paynesville.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

TERM 1 
 
Mon 9th March – Labour Day Public Holiday 
Tues 10th March – Gr 5/6 Art incursion 
Mon 16th March – Assembly 9:00am 
Wed 18th March – School Council Finance 5:30pm     
Wed 18th March – School Council AGM 6:15pm 
Fri 20th March – Dress up day – gold coin donation 
 
 

 
 

Term Dates 2020 

Term 1:    January 28th to March 27th  
Term 2:    April 14th to June 26th 
Term 3:   July 13th to September 18th 
Term 4:  October 5th to December 18th. 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 
Monday 9th March – Labour Day 

 

mailto:paynesville.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

Next week information will go home about our school Science Fair which is open to all students in Grades 

1/2 and Grades 5/6.  Completing a science fair project is a very rewarding experience.  It is an unparalleled 

opportunity to conduct a real and meaningful investigation into a topic of interest.  It is also a lot of fun, 

through my years of teaching I have learnt that all children enjoy science experiments! 

Guidelines will be supplied, please contact your child’s classroom teacher or myself if you have any 

questions.  I love hearing about science! 

Lawn Bowls 

Today our Lawn Bowls team competed in the Division Bowls Competition in Bairnsdale.  We have been 

enjoying our training sessions at the Paynesville Lawn Bowls Club and are very excited to see how our skills 

match up to the other schools we are competing against.  Thanks again to David, Ivan, Marge and Faye for 

all their coaching and for supporting us today. 

Home Reading 

Well done to our families for sharing your child’s reading journey 

by reading every night and recording this reading in the reading 

diary.  A number of our students have already received their 25 

nights reading award at assembly.  I found the following tips for 

home reading, I have provided the link as there is lots of useful 

information on this website. 

Some tips for home reading 

 Establish a home reading routine. Read aloud with your 

children every day. Ten minutes for each child around a 

book of his/her choice. If you lack confidence in reading 

aloud, the fact that you are reading with your child is 

what matters. Talk about the illustrations and contribute where you can. Share your excitement for 

reading and this will be the model your child will adopt. 

 The reader holds the book! There is a lot of power and control in the world of reading. The reader 

needs to have the power. 

 During home reading time, turn off electronic devices and give each child ten minutes of your 

undivided attention. 

 Before you read a book, set your child up for success. Reading is not a test! Reading time is only ten 

minutes so do some of the following: Keep the introduction short – one minute is enough. Talk about 

the illustrations and the title. Read the blurb and talk about the author, talk about any unusual words, 

read a page here and there as your child flicks through the book, discuss the characters. This is a short 

introduction, not an interrogation. If the book is already a familiar one, then this step is unnecessary. 



 If reading time is stressful, move the reading to a new location. Instead of sitting at the kitchen bench, 

move to the lounge room floor, or go outside and sit under a tree or take the books to the local coffee 

shop. 

 Find a reading time that works for your family. Limit the time and set the timer if reading in the past 

has always been difficult. It is better to have an enjoyable 10 minutes than a laborious 30 minutes 

where everyone is left feeling frustrated. 

 At the end of the 10 minutes, ask questions that encourage discussion, for example: What was your 

favourite part? Tell me about the characters. What do you think will happen next? What did you think 

about that setting? What do like/ dislike about this book? There is no need to interrogate the reader. 

Make it a conversation as you would in a book club. 

 Encourage your child to read independently. A bedside light is one of the best enticements for your 

child to read before going to sleep. After the 10 minutes of reading with you, the child can elect to 

continue reading independently.  

 The less you interrupt the 10 minutes of reading, the more you are supporting the readers 

independence, resilience and confidence. Zip your lips, monitor the miscues, and listen as your child 

reads. 

 Avoid judging your child’s reading with words such as: ‘good’, ‘excellent’ or ‘getting better’. Instead 

say things about the strategies your child uses when reading such as: ‘I like how you read on when 

you came to that difficult word.’ ‘I like how you changed your voice to be the voice of the character 

in the story’. ‘I noticed that you reread the bit that did not make sense.’ 

 If you child is reading independently and has reached the level of chapter books, it is not necessary 

for you to read aloud together any more. That is not to say, you cannot continue to share reading 

time because it is what you love to do as a family or that you sit and read silently together or that 

you talk about the books your child is reading because you are interested in his reading choices. 

Readers read differently in their heads as compared to reading aloud. 

 Visit the local library — make it a family ritual on a set day every week. Let your children select their 

books while you select books you are interested in reading. Not every book has to be read cover to 

cover. Your child might select books based on illustrations or factual information about a topic of 

interest. 

 Independent readers pick and choose what they 

read. They are entitled to read some and reject 

others. They are entitled to not complete books 

because they are boring. Readers make choices. 

 Model what it means to be an enthusiastic 

reader. Create a home of readers where 

everyone reads – It is just what we do in this 

house! Talk about what you have read. Read 

aloud what makes you laugh and share it with 

your child. 

http://www.petaa.edu.au/imis_prod/w/Teaching_Resources/Parents_guide.aspx/ 

 

  

http://www.petaa.edu.au/imis_prod/w/Teaching_Resources/Parents_guide.aspx/


Animal Dress Up Day 

On the 20th of March there will be an event held to fundraise 

money for the animals that were injured in the bush fires. For 

this day you will have the opportunity to dress up as an animal. 

To fundraise money you will need to bring a gold coin donation.   

 Easter Raffle 

Donations please… 

Families are asked to donate an Easter item via the school 
office to support our Easter raffle. We will try to have many 
prizes so that we can have lots of winners. We will spend the 
next few weeks collecting donations – raffle tickets were sent 
home today.   Raffle will be drawn on Monday March 23rd, 
2020 at Assembly. 

 

Easter Hat Parade 
Our annual Easter Hat parade will be held on Friday March 27th, 2020.  This is the last day of 
the term and we felt it was a great way for families to start the School Holiday break. 

 

New Zealand 2020  

This year it is our turn to travel to our sister school in Auckland. We 

are in the planning stages and looking at travelling the last week of 

October.  New Zealand is one of the destinations that is still okay for 

travel under the Department of Education’s international travel 

advice.  This trip is open to Grade 5 & 6 students.  Students will be 

hosted by families of Chelsea School and will stay with these 

families.   The cost for this trip is approximately $800 - $1000.  The 

charge covers flights and all activities in New Zealand. 

The itinerary for New Zealand allows time to spend at school and 

also explore some of the attractions. Previous trips have included; 

Auckland Museum, Sky Tower, Rangitoto Island, School days, 

Weekend time with billeting families. 

 

More details will be coming home once they are known.  There will 

be deposit requests to secure student’s interest. 

Other costs to consider: Students will need to have a valid passport 

and travel insurance. 



SAILING 

Last weekend, Sara and Emily 

represented our school at the 

State Minnow Sailing 

Championships in Blairgowrie.  

Sara sails in a boat called “Swift” 

and Emily’s boat is called 

“Shockwave”.  Both girls have 

been racing their minnows for 

over a year.  They train regularly 

with Buster, an Olympic coach at 

the Gippsland Lakes Yacht Club.  

The local shipwright Frecheville 

& Heaney build minnow boats 

suitable for children aged 8 to 16. 

In the Blairgowrie State titles, 

Sara won the State junior skipper under 12 and finished 1st female and second overall in the 

Open fleet.  In the last race, Sara capsized on the start line with just seconds to go.  Hitting 

the rudder with her arm, she managed to pass 17 boats by the second mark.  Sara finished 

the race second and was just behind the three times national champion, sailing the whole 

race with her rudder up. (She didn’t have time to fix it). 

The Minnow National Champhionships are held in 

Macrae, Mornington Peninsula in January which is a week 

long event.  Emily competed in the Novice division, 

against 17 other boats from all over Australia.  Emily 

consistently placed in all of her races and ended up 

winning the National title. 

The girls began the journey in sailing by completing the 

Tacker’s sailing program.  (The program that our senior 

student’s attend in Term 1 & 4 each year).   This is a great 

way to get into sailing and enjoy our beautiful lakeside 

town. 

Gippsland Lakes Yacht Club will be conducting ‘Come and 

Try’ Sailing days on March 28th and 29th March.  Further 

details are provided in this newsletter. 



 

  TERM 1 2020 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

 LABOUR DAY 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 

INCURSION: East 
Gippsland Art 
Gallery visiting 

Grade 5/6 

    

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

 ASSEMBLY 9:00am 

 
 School Council 

Finance 5:30pm 

School Council 
AGM 6:15pm 

 Dress up like an 
animal day 

 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

 ASSEMBLY 9:00am 

Easter Raffle 
Drawn 

   END OF TERM 1 

Easter Hat 
Parade 

 

TERM 2 2020 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

APR 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

 EASTER MONDAY 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 

TERM 2 BEGINS     

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

 ASSEMBLY 9:00am 

 
    ANZAC 

DAY 
 

26 27 28 29 30 1st May 2 

 ASSEMBLY 9:00am 

 
     

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

 ASSEMBLY 9:00am 

 
     

 

Paynesville PS Calendar TERM 1&2 

Please note any changes to the calendar have been highlighted in RED. 

 



 



  

 

PAYNESVILLE JUNIOR 

FOOTBALL CLUB 

AFL AUSKICK  

16th April till 25th June 

5 – 6pm on Thursday nights at  

A.J. Freeman Reserve,  

Main Rd, Paynesville. 

 

Come and be apart of the fun!  

Everyone welcome! 

 

Auskick Registration & Payment is 

online at www.aflauskick.com.au.  

Enquiries to Julie Kelly 0438 372 264 
 

 

 

 

PAYNESVILLE JUNIOR FOOTBALL 

TRAINING U10, U12, U14 

5 – 6pm on Thursday nights at  

A.J. Freeman Reserve,  

Main Rd, Paynesville 

 

Come and be a part of the fun!  

Everyone welcome! 

 

Enquiries to Chris Cook 0409 356 777 

 

 

 

      

Commencing Saturday March 14th. 

BAIRNSDALE: Saturdays 9.15am onwards (BARC) 4-9 year olds 

FEES - $100 for an 8 week program. 

New participants will receive a soccer ball, a drink bottle, shin guards and a carry pack. 

To Register: Go to www.miniroos.com.au, click on Where Can I Play? Select Aldi MiniRoos 

Kick-off, Search by Postcode, Select Bairnsdale Soccer Club, View Available Programs, then 

Register. 

For more information contact the club via email bairnsdalesoccer@hotmail.com or phone 

Trish 0407 099 064. 

MINIROOS KICK-

OFF PROGRAMS! 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.miniroos.com.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cpaynesville.ps%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C4e8591afa6d144d5d34d08d7bd9ece9d%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637186362113377762&sdata=dUY0TykgZBJVxrRql%2BW0YStsvtm9B0C8uYBKgI81TrE%3D&reserved=0
mailto:bairnsdalesoccer@hotmail.com


 

 



  



 


